
 

   

 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Blackheath Public School                                 

Leichhardt Street, Blackheath NSW 2785  

Office hours: 8.30 a.m.—3.15 p.m.       

Website: www.blackheath-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Email: blackheath-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au                        

Phone: 4787 8253  Fax: 4787 8320 

Dear Parents and Caregivers  

 

Welcome back to school. While our school holidays were still under ‘lockdown’ 
conditions, I hope you were able to be out and about in our LGA which we are so 
privileged to live in. With so many beautiful natural wonders to explore there is              
always something new to discover. 

If you haven’t already been viewing our “Blackheath Babbles” 
I encourage to you to check these out on ClassDojo. Our school leadership team 
have been working hard at developing their public speaking and presentation 
skills through various interviews. They are really worth viewing! Thank you to the 
team of teachers who have worked behind the scenes on this project. Also, on 
ClassDojo you can find some great videos of “Music with Mrs Mac”. Another great 
initiative from our very talented Mrs McIntosh. 

Thank you for your understanding as we navigate our return to school plans.                   
Yesterday a recorded information session was released on SkoolBag, ClassDojo 
and the school website. Accompanying this were two important pieces of          
written correspondence. Please watch the upload with your children and read the 
information. Please contact your child’s class teacher in the first instance for                   
further clarification. The Department’s “Advice for Families” page:                            
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families contains a wealth of                      
information about the guidelines under which we return to school. 

We are eagerly anticipating the return of all students over the coming weeks. As 
individuals we all react to change in our own ways. Please reassure your children 
that their teachers are so very keen to have everyone back and that they are here 
to help as we transition back to full time                    
face-to-face learning. 

Stay safe and take care.                                                                                                                                            
Warm Regards, Kristin Hardge Principal                                                                                                                                                       

 

Term 4                     

Weeks 1 & 2              

2021 



 

KINDERGARTEN TRANSITION 

 

As you would be aware, the Covid-19 lockdown has impacted on our ability to                     
present our Kindergarten Transition program for our students starting school in 
2022. It is hoped that we will be able to operate a modified transition program           
towards the end of Term 4. Once definite plans are made we will be notifying these 
parents. In the meantime, we will be providing a number of virtual experiences and a                          
comprehensive information package to help our future students become familiar 
with our wonderful school.                                                                                                                                              
If you have a child starting school in 2022 please go to the school website to                           
complete the online enrolment form:                                                                                                  
https://blackheath-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html                                                                                                                             
If you have any questions regarding the enrolment process please do not hesitate to 
phone Rhonda at the office on 
47878253. 

KINDERGARTEN GARDEN RE-PLANTING 

The Kindergarten garden re-vamp 
has continued during lockdown! 
Many thanks to our wonderful 
cleaner, Bronwen, and GA, David, 
for all of the amazing pruning, 
planting and landscaping work 
that they have been doing. Thanks 
also to Jerome B and Flynn B (1-2K) 
and Jerome’s dad Phil for their help 
over the weekend. We planted 
around 50 tubestock plants which 
include natives and flowering                      
exotics!                                                          
Jenny Lanyon 

https://blackheath-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html


                                                                                                                                

PRINCIPAL AWARDS 
K-E Kingsley O & Abigail C                                                                                                
K-R Diana P                                                                             
K-1H Alex J & Willow S                                                         
1-2G Carter B & Lacey A                                                       
1-2K Alisa C & Liam C                                                               
1-2NM Josie H & Lucinda H                                                                  
1-2S Dusty S R & Michael M 

3-4B  Saxon D-C, Jarrah P & Robert D                                                                                                 
3-4C Tainyth H-B, Eleanor A-G & Arabella S                       
3-4M  Jemima D, Otto F & Oliver D                                    
5-6C Jonah C & Oliver D                                                                                              
5-6D Ziggy B & Aneirin M B                                                                                                
5-6L Alton F & Dillon P-G                                                             
5-6T Erik A-G & Sophie A 

BLACKHEATH BABBLES 

Our student leadership team has been working hard to bring you Blackheath                  
Babbles, a talk show style program. If you haven’t watched it yet, head to the school 
page in ClassDojo or Google Classroom if your child is in Years 3-6 to watch the first 
four episodes of this fabulous program. Many thanks to the parents who agreed to 
be interviewed and teachers involved in bringing this program to life, Mrs Lanyon, 
Mr Musgrave, Mrs Gillian Ms Harris, Miss MacFarlane, Mrs Tomiczek and Mr Yeong.  



                                                                                                                             MERIT AWARDS 
K-E Isaac C, Lucas F & Harry McD                                                                                       
K-R  Peytyn D & Zack L                                           
K-1H Sam F, Sylvie W & Charlotte C                        
1-2G Oliver J, Marlon K, Zuko C & Cooper D 
1-2K  Lilly L, Myles G & Beau G                                       
1-2NM Harriet M, Charley H & Pippa P                      
1-2S Lily K, Mason H & Lucas G 

 

 

 

Nessy Reading and Spelling 

 

Our Nessy Reading and Spelling online program is a regular part of our Kindergarten and 

Stage 1 Learning From Home Program. Many of the children are putting in a lot of work 

on the program and I feel confident that this is going to have been of great benefit to them when we 

eventually all get back to school. Children who have done 60 or more minutes per week on Nessy will be 

receiving certificates each week. 

 

We also have badges for those putting in the most time each week. Red, silver and gold badges are heading 

their way in the post! Once a child has achieved the giddy heights of a gold badge, they are encouraged to 

keep on working hard but they won’t receive any more badges. That paves the way for other children to 

start collecting badges.  

Below are recipients from Week 6, 7 and 8. 

 

Ms Reeves – Enzo P (Red); Layla B (Red); Kingsley O (Silver and Gold); Naomi C (Red); Carlijah T (Red) 

Miss Harris – Daisy H (Gold); Zack L (Red); Argento S-R (Silver) 

Mrs Harris – Nour H (Silver and Gold); Alex J (Red); Charlotte C (Silver and Gold); Bella G (Red) 

Ms Shute – Lucas G (Red); Lucas M (Silver); Yousef H (Red and Silver); Jack I (Red); Hallie M (Silver) 

Mrs Nankervis/Mrs McManus – Isaac F (Red and Silver); Pippa P (Red); Genevieve H (Silver); Josie H (Gold); 

Aden H (Red);  

Mr Kelly – Spencer R (Silver and Gold); Lilly L (Red); Myles G (Red); Olive W (Red); Alisa C (Gold) 

Mrs Gillian – Kyan P (Gold); Zuko C (Silver and Gold); Lacey A (Silver and Gold); Joey W (Red) 

 

Congratulations to all students for your commitment to learning to read.  

 

Ms Bishop (AKA “The Nessy Lady”) 



 

Congratulations to all BPS 
students whose work was 

chosen for our  Virtual                     
Wonder Wall. 

STAGE 3 

Kamilla F 

Heidi H 

Sophia S 

Isabella M 

Ruby B 

Ruben A 

STAGE 2 

Lucas E 

Oskar W 

Maia B 

Guy L 

Pascal R 

Lucy W 

Elliot E 

Arrow C 



                                                                                                                                                                       

WHOLESOME KIDS CAFÉ NEWS 

The Wholesome Kids Café is pleased to announce it will be open as of Monday 25th 
October for orders. Details to follow. 

P&C NEWS 

Welcome back Parents and Carers. 

As Term 4 begins we are now assured of new opening dates for the resumption of 
in-person learning. Our Principal, Kristin Hardge will be notifying the school          
community of the public health measures the school is undertaking under the 
guidelines provided by the Department of Education. 

Please take the time to read and understand the public health measures as you 
prepare your children for a return to school full-time if they have generally been at 
home during the past months, and even if your child has been attending school. It 
is important that we all understand the measures being carried out and the relative 
merits of opening up the school to in-person learning. 

All updates to Covid public health measures at the school will be posted on 
Skoolbag, Class Dojo/Seesaw and the school website. 

It is also important to educate your children as to the current public health 
measures and for what to expect as we move into this new stage of social                        
existence. 

For those parents hesitant to have their child attend school in-person (through   
concerns for health and safety, due to already present healthy conditions or just an 
abundance of caution) please know that I for one understand your anxiety and              
applaud your concern for your child. Unfortunately there is no provision from the 
Department of Education for support for your child once their cohort returns to           
in-person learning. There will be no learning from home resources after October 25, 
and it is my understanding that children not attending school without a valid                 
doctor’s certificate will be marked as absent. 

As difficult as this time may be, the surest path forward is the path of                                            
understanding. Though knowledge and compassion we can understand our world 
and our place in it relative to it and each other. 

Stay safe and be well, 

Morgan Boehringer 



                                                                                                                             



                                                                                                                                                                       

RETURN TO SCHOOL 

How are Blue Mountains Families managing their childcare needs? 
  
The reasons families may need childcare will vary including for:  work,  study, respite, 
occasional appointments, or unplanned events. 
  
When life returns to some normalcy, how do you meet your needs? 
Through support from family or friends? vacation care? afterschool care? early 
childhood services?   
How well do the available options meet your need – think to the past or in the near 
future. 
What could be different? 
  
Let’s talk! 
  
Blue Mountains City Council is undertaking this local research to better understand 
parent/carers experience. 
 
Local parents /carers are invited to share their experience through: 
  

• An individual 20 minute phone or zoom interview with the project 
consultant  - To book a time that suits you please log onto https://insight-
interviews.appointlet.com   OR 

• An online focus group  - Please register your interest for this option via email 
to kristy.delaney@insightaus.com with the subject line ZOOM CHILDCARE 

 
Information will help inform Council’s response and will be shared with existing 
services to see how we can be more effective in supporting families 
. 
No personal details will be used to identify any one. 
For more information about the project please contact Patricia Darvall, BMCC Child 
& Family Community Development pdarvall@bmcc.nsw.gov.au or  ph: 4780 5462 
  
 



                                                                                                                                                                       


